

December Meeting Highlights


Twenty-six Waterways members gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the December 15th meeting.  President Lonnie Todd welcomed members and recognized new member Mike Wastchak of MEMCO Barge.  Also recognized were Chuck Minton, VP of Marine Services, Campbell Transportation and Jeanine Hoey, Lower Mon Project Manager, Army Corp of Engineers.
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs addressed the following issues:

· The 140 foot towboat CHICKASAW that had been resting near the base of the Duquesne Incline has been successful raised.  The owner is still responsible to provide reimbursement for the removal cost.

· A number of towboats and coal barges had to be raised over the last month.  Companies must remember that the focus on prevention is crucial in maintaining barge fleets.

· A collective effort between the Coast Guard and Army Corp of Engineers is underway in regards to marina issues stemming from Hurricane Ivan effects on the local rivers. Items addressed will include communication and accountability failures following the past high water incident. CDR Briggs thanked Jack English for his organizing efforts.

· With the pending inclement weather, it is important to stress safety on the icy decks and barges.  Keep crew safe and out of the water.  When icing conditions occur, the conference calls and WAP Calling Tree are utilized for notification.  If someone has suggestions regarding improvement of the notification process, please contact CDR Briggs.   

Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)

A CEWAAG meeting has been set for January 20, 2005 at 9 a.m. to develop an action plan for high water event hazards.  This will include a tabletop exercise. Emergency Action Plans (AEPs) have been identified in case of a major failure at the Emsworth Lock and Dam and the Lock and Dam 3 on the Monongahela River.  Continuing deterioration and lack of maintenance has created a severe situation not only at these locks and dams, but at Lock and Dam 4 on the Mon and Lock and Dam 5 on the Allegheny.  This early preparation will prove vital when the major failure occurs.  Jeanine will work with Dick Ehringer to confirm the industry representatives that should be present.  Anyone interested in participating should contact Dick Ehringer.
National Weather Service

William Drzal was unable to attend the meeting.  The weather report is attached.  (See Attachment 1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

James McCarville reported that the Port of Pittsburgh is working on formalizing a larger lock and dam stakeholders support group to bring attention to the lack of federal funding for Locks and Dams in the Pittsburgh Port.  Riverboat operators, terminals, utilities, recreational boats and shippers will all be affected when the major failure occurs.  James will coordinate this effort with the Waterways Association.


The Smart Lock Project testing will be completed in January – March 2005.  See Jim if you have any questions regarding this project.


 The Chapman Service Group (CSG), owners of Leetsdale Industrial Park and the Port of Leetsdale, have purchased Total Transportation Company, reorganized its business functions and announced their intention to go into the container-on-barge business. 

Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer was unable to attend the meeting.  Deane Orr notified the membership that a meeting was held with Army Corp representatives Jim Fisher and Jim Rockovich to review the 2005/2006 Repair Schedule.  There were major issues in 2006 that dealt with long outages and delays.  However, the Corp did agree to some modifications that will reduce the impact on industry such as taking one long shutdown and breaking the time into two shorter periods.  Once the revisions have been approved, the maintenance schedule will be distributed to the membership.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that 37.5 million has been approved for the Lower Mon Project.  However, this amount will be reduced by savings/slippage and attrition.  The Waterways Association must be more aggressive in the upcoming year in order to obtain greater funding for this project.  

Deane Orr added that the Corp had identified fourteen major projects with three located in Pittsburgh.  The Corp’s Emergency Action Plan Tabletop exercise should shed new light regarding the potential impact lock and dam failures will cause to not only Pittsburgh but surrounding areas.  This information should be extremely helpful when meeting with local representatives.
Speaker – Jeanine Hoey, Lower Mon Project Manager

Jeanine Hoey presented a Powerpoint presentation to the attendees updating the Lower Mon Project that now has a projected completion date of 2019.  A fact sheet has been attached.

Other Meeting Comments


Gabe Centofanti informed the group that LT Fish sends his regards to the Port of Pittsburgh.

Lonnie Todd wished everyone Happy Holidays!

January Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for January 12th at the Back Porch Restaurant.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by January 7, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Back Porch Restaurant

January 12, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:
  Choice one of the following:


Grilled Raspberry Chicken Salad – fresh greens with artichokes 


hearts, crumble blue cheese and raspberry dressing.


Chicken Alfredo with Penne Pasta – lightly breaded chicken 



breast topped with Parmesan cream sauce/served with Penne 


Pasta

Pan Seared Salmon – Salmon filet complimented with sweet cherry 


tomatoes, mushrooms, onions and curry cream sauce.
_____
YES, I will be attending




Luncheon Choice:______________________________________

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, January 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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